Notes on Life Science Research Group Meeting

Richard Sinnott

The meeting had ~30 attendees. Unfortunately the dial-in would not work for those who were trying to join in remotely. The meeting was chaired by Piotr Bala who presented slides produced by David Angulo who could not attend in person.

The slides included a summary of LSG-RG aims and mission including:

Summary of LS-RG presented

· LSGrids Survey

· Existing projects exists on gridforge.org but this needs to be updated.

· OpenLSG – Rick Stevens

· What is happening with this now…?

· Workflows – Carole Goble, Manchester and Virinder Batra (IBM)
· Initial efforts seem to have dissipated in the LSG-RG

Currently the LSG-RG needs a new impetus and there are various open positions including
· Secretary

· Requirements documents sub-committee leader
· (Drug?) discovery sub-committee leader
· Medical Imaging sub-committee leader
· Best/Common practices in Healthcare &Life Sciences sub-committee leader
It was mentioned that interactions of LSG-RG with other groups, e.g. OGSA WG have taken place, however the results and visibility of what was discussed and how it impacts on the LSG-RG as a whole, was not clear.
A joint workshop has been organized at GGF (taking place on 16th Feb) on authorization dealing with LSG & AuthZ requirements and better understanding where we are today with the technologies and standards. It was noted that emails to the LSG-RG group should have been sent to advertise this meeting, since many LSG-RG attendees knew nothing of it until arriving at GGF. Similarly, the LSG-RG agenda was not outlined to the email list.
GGF17 to be held in Tokyo to coincide with Grid World Expo and planning for LSG-RG should be taking place to better understand what the group is trying to achieve.
One key issue that was mentioned was whether LSG-RG should be split into two groups: healthcare and life science groups since they are looking at significantly different areas. Before a decision was made on this, it was suggested that there would be an email to the LSG-RG list to gather what the folk on the list think about this. It is clear that the LSG-RG needs a real target to aim for.  It was suggested that the groups should have specific focus. These might include a focus on: 

· Standards

· for healthcare, 
· for life science systems, 
· for data formats, 
· for Grid middleware mappings onto these standards
· Security since there were many in the room who were interested in this area (in fact many from the Security-WG were in attendance due to the title of the workshop)
The following actions were identified:
· To send the caBIG security document to the email list;

· To develop a best practice report on Grid security for health care;

· To link the LSG-RG healthcare efforts to European efforts in this area also.
